

## National Association of Prolife Nurses

2200 Pennsylvania Ave. Fourth Floor East,

Washington, DC.

(202) 556-1240

April 22, 2016

Dear Senator LaTurner and Senator O'Donnell,

Chartered since 1978, The National Association of Pro-Life Nurses is a not-for-profit organization uniting nurses who are dedicated to promoting respect for every human life from conception to natural death, and to affirming that the destruction of that life, for whatever reason and by whatever means, does not constitute good nursing practice.

Therefore, we endorse the passage of Simon's Law to protect the rights of parents to full disclosure and participation in the healthcare decisions of their disabled or severely ill children.

## Contact person:

Nancy Valko, RN ALNC Spokesperson, NAPN nancyvalko@sbcglobal.net

Ph.: 314-434-5208